Endangered Plant Advisory Council
Tina V. Tuttle

Winter Park, 12 January 2019
The state Endangered Plant Advisory Council met 25 and 26 October 2018 in Gainesville at the Department of Agriculture offices to consider four grant applications and review the status of 175 plants on the Regulated Plant Index. 

This chairman was joined by Jane Villa-Lobos, as the potential successor to this job. She is from District VI and is a taxonomist. A letter was drafted for President Claudia Bates to sign and send to the Commissioner of Agriculture nominating Jane. This chairman’s 4-year term ends 31 December 2018.
Grant applicants reported on their continued, ongoing and future conservation work: Fairchild Tropical Gardens (Jennifer Possley), Bok Tower Gardens (Cheryl Peterson), Archbold Biological Station at Lake Wales Ridge (Kathryn Stephen) and Key West Botanical Gardens Society (Steve Wooodmansee). A total of $240,000 in grants was available and, after the committee evaluations, breaks out as follows: Archbold Biological Station $72,972, Fairchild Tropical Botanical Garden $71,383, Bok Tower Gardens $69,990 and Key West Botanical Garden Society $25,694.

Representatives from the American Herbal Product Association (AHPA) attended this meeting to discuss our selecting Saw Palmetto as commercially exploited listing due to poaching by trespassers. The state regulation requiring permits to harvest the berries has hindered their business. They wish to permit by season (August to December) and make exemptions for small sources (private homes, golf courses, etc.) or by limited weight. The AHPA is in favor for making the Saw Palmetto fruit a “Fresh from Florida” product.

This chairman was able to obtain contact information for the Education Coordinator at Archbold Biological Station (Dustin Angel, dangel@archbold-station.org) as possible site for SEEK. Information was shared with SEEK chairman, Mary Whisler and President Elect, Al Latina.
This chairman, with assistance from Stacey Matrazzo, FWF, designed educational materials on Endangered Plants and secured funding through the Florida Wildflower Foundation (Lisa Roberts), to produce 1,000 2-sided bookmarks featuring 3 critically endangered, federally listed plants. EPAC members were encouraged to take what they needed for their respective groups and FFGC can distribute them at convention or Wekiva.

The Rare Plant Task Force will meet 11-12 April 2019 at Archbold Biological Station.

The council will meet 24-25 October 2019 in Gainesville.
Tina V. Tuttle, FFGC Endangered Species Chairman
Summary: The EPAC met 25-26 October 2018. The council reviewed the status of 175 listed plants and determined the grant allocation of $240,000.
